
Ozark Greenways 

Sustainable Transportation Advocacy Resource Team

June 15, 2016 4:30 p.m.

Environmental Resource Center
290 East Central
MEETING NOTES
“You ever get tired of bike quotes?”
· Welcome/Introductions







Terry
Present:  Carl Glasemeyer (citizen), Greg Hoffman (citizen), David Hutchison (Springfield PW), Natasha Longpine (OTO), Barbara Lucks (Springfield ES), Frank Miller (MoDOT), Diane Sheridan (citizen), Mike Shilling (Springfield City Council), Julie Viele (SGC Health), and Terry Whaley (OGI)  
· Bicycle Safety Kits








Mike / David
Staff reviewed a proposal that had been sent to Mike Shilling for a budget item of $5,000 for bicycle safety kits including lights, reflectors, and a BikeSmart pocket guide to be distributed by the Police Department. Comment was that the proposal looked good, it is too late in the budget process for consideration, and it has not been vetted by Police Chief.  Terry will contact Police Chief and staff and committee will search for best price or donation for contents of kit. WE will attempt to begin the project within current budget and/or include in next year’s budget.    

· 2017 Bike to Work Week







Terry
The 2016 Bike to Work Week was supported by 10 cash sponsors who donated $6,250 and three in-kind sponsors who donated $3,000 value.  Bike to Work Week is an excellent publicity and encouragement tool that requires a lot of staff time.  Julie helped develop a Survey Monkey application that reduced staff time this year from last year.  OTO is looking at new rideshare software that includes applications for tracking event participation.   The event has many followers who have participated year after year.  It is difficult to involve the schools because school is over or nearly over in the third week of May. Last month it was suggested that the 2017 event be the first full week of May and that an event be considered for late September.  A call for volunteers was suggested for envelope stuffing to send out the rewards and staff will continue to work on ways to make promotion and tallying easier.
· Bicycle Friendly Business – FIX IT






Terry 
The Bicycle Outlet joined OGI in the last month.  They are a good candidate for Bicycle Friendly Business. 
· July and August Ride meetings






All
Terry suggested that we set up ride meetings in July and August and invite people that have not participated in STAR Team.  Greg volunteered to set up a ride for 6:00 p.m. July 20.  We will discuss at that time a possible ride on or near August 17.
· Status of suggestion that OTO host Lets Go Smart site



Natasha / Terry

The Lets Go Smart website was started in 2012 with backing from the Healthy Living Alliance to market and provide information regarding walking, bicycling, riding the bus and driving.  The site was integrated into the Ozark Greenways site shortly after the new site on the new platform was launched in late 2015.  OTO can support the site in the software in which it was developed and has the staff and desire to expand the site to contain information regarding all transportation programs in Springfield that will be used and listed as a resource by all agencies working to improve people’s lives.    

· US Bike Route Update







Greg
Greg had no report on scoping in southwest Missouri.  David reported that the National Committee received this week a request to add a new route US BR 51 from Springfield, MO to Minnesota.  David said that he would respond in affirmative to add route to the plan with the caveat that no scoping has been done and the route could be anywhere in a 50-mile corridor.    

· MoDOT









Frank
MoDOT announced the Missouri Moves Cost Share Program this morning.  Applications are due 7/29/2016 for partnership road, bridge, bicycle-pedestrian and multi-modal projects.    

· Ozarks Living Magazine







Greg 

Committee members committed to six articles in 2016 including Dawne due June 30, Mike due August 31, and Terry due October 31.  Natasha prepared an article regarding bicycle friendly businesses in the February issue and Greg prepared an article about National Bike Travel Weekend for the April edition, and David prepared an article about the Ozark Greenway’s 25th Anniversary on Wilson’s Creek Trail for the June issue.

· Activities









· June 18: Queen City Century Bike Ride 
· June 25: Tour de Possum starting in Walnut Grove 
· August 5: Missouri Walk Bike Mini-Summit at Ice Park
· Next Meeting







July 20, 2016, at 6:00 p.m.
BIKE RACK NOTES
Advocating to make Springfield a Bicycle Friendly Community

---Complete Streets for Springfield—access for all.---

